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To Whom It May Concern, 
 
This letter is in recommendation of Ben Johns for joining the Forty Under 40 Class of 2016. 
 
Ben Johns worked at Spindustry as a graphic designer with his mission being to help our clients 
look good and achieve their goals. Ben believed in this mission and was well liked by clients. 
 
In addition to that, Ben showed great team building and leadership via organizing Spindustry’s 
United Way efforts for 3 years while he was with us. Ben was always a cheerleader for efforts 
within our company. Ben is well liked and fun, but best of all, the driver behind having fun for 
Ben is a true caring for those around him and a desire to see them be their best. I have 
witnessed Ben as a teacher in formal technical classes as well and that same desire to see 
others grow and help them succeed is present there. 
 
I know that before, during, and after Spindustry, Ben has participated in programs with Habitat 
for Humanity, Life Serve Blood Center, reading programs for children, and Big Brothers/Big 
Sisters. It does not surprise me at all to see him giving back to his community in this way and I 
know as he succeeds in business and his capacity to give grows, his actions will follow. 
 
Ben is great at what he does and better at being a part of a team, building teams, giving back, 
and helping others succeed. And having fun while doing it. If that isn’t someone who has 
achieved what they needed to before 40 with the potential to do more, I don’t know who is. 
 
I highly recommend Ben to represent Des Moines, Iowa, Spindustry Alumni, etc. as a member 
of your Forty Under 40 Class of 2016. 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Michael Bird, President 
Spindustry Digital 
 
 






